MINUTES CITY OF SOUTH PADRE ISLAND CITY COUNCIL AND SHORELINE TASK FORCE JOINT WORKSHOP

WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 5, 2018

I. CALL TO ORDER

The City Council Members of the City of South Padre Island, Texas held a Joint Workshop with Shoreline Task Force on Wednesday, September 5, 2018 at the Municipal Complex Building, 2nd Floor, 4601 Padre Boulevard, South Padre Island, Texas. Mayor Stahl called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m. A full quorum of City Council was present: Mayor Dennis Stahl, Council Members Ken Medders, Jr., Ron Pitcock, Theresa Metty, Alita Bagley and Paul Munarriz.

A quorum of Shoreline Task Force was present: Chairman Neil Rasmussen, Vice Chairman Virginia Guillot, Members Troy Giles, Norma Trevino, Rob Nixon and Stormy Wall.

City staff members present were City Manager Susan Guthrie, Assistant City Manager Darla Jones, Police Chief Randy Smith, Shoreline Management Director Brandon Hill, Shoreline Management Program Director Jose Manuel Aguilar and City Secretary Susan Hill.

II. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Mayor Stahl led the Pledge of Allegiance.

III. PUBLIC COMMENTS AND ANNOUNCEMENTS

None.

IV. DISCUSSION ON RESTROOM FACILITY SOLUTIONS TO SERVICE BEACHGOERS.

Discussion was held on possible solutions to restroom facilities that would service beachgoers. Many options were brought forward such as trailers that hook up to sewer and water, brick and mortar building in cul-de-sacs, raised facilities on the beach, more attractive port-a-potties. It was expressed that another meeting be held to continue on the idea's that were brought forward at this workshop.

V. ADJOURN.

There being no further discussion, Mayor Stahl adjourned the workshop at 4:58 p.m.

Susan M. Hill, City Secretary

APPROVED

Dennis Stahl, Mayor